
 

 
 
 
 
Greetings in the name of our Lord.  
   
We would like to thank everyone for their interest in Looking for Luke.  We want 
to thank the Clay Center, and especially we want to thank the filmmakers, Eric and 
Elaine. This film would not be possible without their dedication and hard work.  
   
Two years ago, Luke left us suddenly, which devastated our family, church, school 
and community.    
 
During the past two years, we have been searching through our son’s journals and 
notes, trying to more deeply understand his life. In the process, we have seen 
glimpses of how profound his depression was, and how hard he struggled to 
overcome it.   
   
Recalling the past, we might have overlooked some signs of his struggles. If we 
had been warned at that time, things might have been different.  
   
By making this film, we would like to share our story with everyone – parents, 
teachers, and students.  We need to more fully understand our children and loved 
ones, and let them know how much we care.  
   
We hope that after viewing this film, you will have a better understanding of 
Luke’s life, and help spread awareness of mental health, in an effort to prevent 
further tragedies from happening.   
   
For every human being, hope is the meaning of life. We adapt to our environment, 
change our environment, and believe that tomorrow will be better than yesterday. 
With this hope, we have established the Luke Tang Memorial Foundation, to 
promote awareness of mental health among students, parents, and teachers.  
   
Together, we can avoid future tragedies, building lives of hope in community.  
   
Thank you. 
 
Wendell & Christina Tang 
April 15, 2017 

 


